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From the Director 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
We live in troubling and disturbing times. This is the fifth time that we have issued guidance 
prompted by terrorist attacks: the first in Paris, then Brussels, events in Manchester just two weeks 
ago and now the second attack in London. This time it wasn’t children and families who were 
targeted, as in Manchester, but the twenty something crowds out to enjoy themselves in one of the 
busiest areas of the capital on a Saturday night. Cllr Chatfield, Cabinet Member for Transparency, 
Openness and Equality, and Cllr Brigid Jones, Cabinet Member for Children and Families, have 
written powerfully, asserting that our democratic society will continue to flourish in the face of such 
clear attempts to undermine it and scare people. A vigil is planned for 6pm this evening outside St 
Phillip’s Cathedral.  
 
For our school pupils and students, these attacks raise so many issues ranging from the most 
basic questions (Why? Who does these terrible things? Are we safe in Birmingham?) through to 
advanced political, sociological discussion about the significance of terrorist attacks and how this 
relates to community cohesion. Inevitably there will be tensions in some classrooms and 
playgrounds and we have been alerted to difficult conversations that teachers have needed to 
negotiate post-Manchester. The social dynamic differs greatly across our city and each school 
knows its pupils, students and families better than anyone else. Schools have a unique pastoral 
role in the community in such situations as the universal state service that reaches all of the 
children and young people and is the counterweight to any intolerant views that may be aired at 
home. 
 
So how are we doing in Birmingham? We have well-tried and tested approaches including No 
Outsiders and the Birmingham Curriculum Statement. Record numbers of schools have signed up 
to the UNICEF Rights Respecting Award: the ultimate form of long-term safeguarding. Our 
engagement with Prevent operates well on many levels and we have unique ways of working with 
West Midlands Police. Birmingham’s schools are amongst the safest and most resilient in the 
country. Race hate crimes reported to the police in England shot up in the wake of Paris and the 
Brexit conversations unleashed overt or covert “dog whistle” racist behaviours. However, we know 
that this didn’t happen in Birmingham. That’s because you have created such an inclusive, safe 
and tolerant culture. 
 
The London attack was designed to destroy that culture. But it isn’t going to happen. Rather, it 
reinforces our long-held aims to promote the very best values of democracy, fairness, tolerance 
and inclusivity. We hope that you find the materials in this Red Noticeboard helpful. Don’t hesitate 
to contact us if we can do anything to support you on the front line. 
 
Best wishes 

 

Colin 

@anfieldexile 
 
Colin Diamond, Corporate Director   colin.diamond@birmingham.gov.uk 
Anne Ainsworth, Assistant Director   anne.ainsworth@birmingham.gov.uk 
Emma Leaman, Assistant Director   emma.leaman@birmingham.gov.uk 
Jill Crosbie, Acting Assistant Director   jill.crosbie@birmingham.gov.uk 
Julie Young, Interim Assistant Director   julie.h.young@birmingham.gov.uk    
Razia Butt, Resilience Adviser (tel 07956 878 288) razia.butt@birmingham.gov.uk  
Jon Needham, Safeguarding Adviser   jon.j.needham@birmingham.gov.uk  

and the Birmingham Curriculum Statement.
www.twitter.com/anfieldexile
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Message from Cllr Tristan Chatfield and Cllr 
Brigid Jones 
 
It is with great sadness that we find ourselves having to write to you all once again. The attack on 
the people of London on Saturday night was another example of a barbarous group of individuals 
trying to sow fear and terror. We are sure you will wish to join us in sending our heartfelt 
condolences to the victims and their families.  
  
The people of Birmingham will stand together against those that seek to divide us. The best 
response to evil attacks such as those we have witnessed in recent weeks is to stand by our 
values, treat each other with respect and continue to live our lives as we wish. We must continue 
to work together to build a cohesive society and to ensure that extremism has no place within it. 
Britain is an open and tolerant country and we should all join the fight to ensure that this remains 
the case. And the General Election, a fundamental pillar of our democracy, will go ahead on 
Thursday as the best demonstration to the world of our values. 
  
We know that the children and young people of our city want to live in a tolerant and safe society. 
It is our responsibility to ensure that we work towards that objective and do not allow terrorism to 
divide us.   Our democracy is our greatest asset and we will not allow it to be undermined. The 
simple act of voting on Thursday, whether it be yourselves or your family, will be a strong rebuttal 
to those who hate our way of life.  
 
Please pause for a moment to think of those who have lost their lives or been injured in this horrific 
attack. We should also recognise the work of those battling to keep us safe. Our emergency 
services are at the forefront of the fight against terrorism and we should thank them for their 
dedication on our behalf. Their contribution to our collective safety is immense.   
 
Cllr Tristan Chatfield 
Cabinet Member for Transparency, Openness and Equality 
 
Cllr Brigid Jones 
Cabinet Member for Children, Families and Schools 
 

Message from the Lord Mayor of Birmingham  
 
I am saddened and appalled that once again terrorists have struck our country and have killed and 
injured innocent people in the capital city.  Again, on behalf of the city and the people of 
Birmingham I send deepest condolences to the families and friends of those affected.  Our 
thoughts and prayers are with you. 
 
Cllr Anne Underwood, Lord Mayor of Birmingham 
 

Home Office advice following London attacks  
 
Information about the support available for people affected by the attacks at London Bridge and 
Borough Market on 3 June 2017 is available at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/london-bridge-and-
borough-market-attacks-june-2017-support-for-people-affected    
 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/london-bridge-and-borough-market-attacks-june-2017-support-for-people-affected
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This web page contains advice on where to seek urgent assistance and information, including the 
official helplines for this incident. It also provides guidance on support services available for 
victims, witnesses, family members, and all those affected by the attacks. 
 

Statement from West Midlands Police 
 
West Midlands Police is working closely with the Metropolitan Police and other organisations and 
will take “any steps necessary to keep people safe”, says Chief Constable Dave Thompson. 
 
Chief Constable Dave Thompson’s full statement is available at www.west-
midlands.police.uk/latest-news/news.aspx?id=5727   
 
The Run, Hide, Tell guidance is included later in this Noticeboard as well as in the curriculum 
resource. It is available online at 
http://www.npcc.police.uk/NPCCBusinessAreas/WeaponAttacksStaySafe.aspx  
 
The anti-terrorist hotline is 0800 789 321. 
 

Curriculum resource 
 
Attached with this Noticeboard is a curriculum resource produced by Ayisha Ali from the Education 
Resilience team. This contains teaching resources and teacher guidance.  
 
A range of PREVENT CPD sessions will be taking place over the next few weeks and places can 
be booked via Eventbrite using this link https://www.eventbrite.com/d/uk--birmingham/birmingham-
prevent-cpd/?crt=regular&sort=best  
 
CONTACT: Ayisha Ali / Razia Butt, Education Resilience team 
EMAIL: 0121 464 7739 
 

Planned Education Visits and Lockdown 
Guidance 
 
Some schools have asked for advice about planned trips to Parliament and other places of 
interest.  As with any school trip there should be a risk assessment, taking into account any new 
information leading up to the trip. The latest attack in London does not necessarily mean a trip 
must be cancelled but a review of the risks must be undertaken and a decision made by the trip 
organisers as to whether the risks are great enough to cancel the trip. The assessment should 
take into account place, people, security and the type of event or activity planned. It is down to 
each individual school and responsible officer to decide whether they think a trip should be 
cancelled.   
 

The Lockdown Guidance provides advice on trips away from school and can be accessed here: 
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/downloads/file/1407/school_lockdown_guidance. Schools with 
planned trips to Parliament will be contacted by the Education Service at Parliament if a 
cancellation is likely.  The contact details are here: http://www.parliament.uk/education/visit-
parliament-with-your-school?cat=summer   
 
CONTACT: Razia Butt, Resilience Adviser  
EMAIL:  Razia.butt@birmingham.gov.uk 
TEL NO: 07956 878 288 

http://www.west-midlands.police.uk/latest-news/news.aspx?id=5727
http://www.npcc.police.uk/NPCCBusinessAreas/WeaponAttacksStaySafe.aspx
https://www.eventbrite.com/d/uk--birmingham/birmingham-prevent-cpd/?crt=regular&sort=best
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/downloads/file/1407/school_lockdown_guidance
http://www.parliament.uk/education/visit-parliament-with-your-school?cat=summer
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Muslim Council of Britain Response 
 
Harun Khan, Secretary General of the Muslim Council of Britain has issued the following 
statement after the terrorist incident in London: 
 
“I am appalled and angered by the terrorist attacks at London Bridge and Borough Market, in my 
home city. These acts of violence were truly shocking and I condemn them in the strongest terms. 
Muslims everywhere are outraged and disgusted at these cowards who once again have 
destroyed the lives of our fellow Britons. That this should happen in this month of Ramadan, when 
many Muslims were praying and fasting only goes to show that these people respect neither life 
nor faith.  
 
My prayers are with the victims and all those affected. I commend the work of our emergency 
services working hard to keep us safe and cope with the ensuing carnage. As ever we urge 
everyone to assist the authorities so that these criminals can be apprehended and brought to 
justice.” 
 

Advice from Jill Crosbie for supporting pupils 
 
At this time children will want a chance to express their sorrow about the terrible events in London 
and many of you will be discussing this in assembly.  Reflective writing is often helpful and schools 
can provide a safe space for children to explore their feelings so you may wish to provide a space 
for children to record condolences or hold a minute's silence.   
 
Whatever you do, it will help children manage their feelings at this difficult time.  

 
Jill Crosbie, Acting Assistant Director SEND 
jill.crosbie@birmingham.gov.uk  
 

PSHE Association advice 
 
Advice from the PSHE Association for teachers on discussing terrorist attacks is attached at the 
end of this Noticeboard and is also available at https://www.pshe-
association.org.uk/sites/default/files/Discussing%20a%20terrorist%20attack%20with%20primary%
20children.pdf  
 

Support from Educational Psychology 
  
Children at different developmental stages will have a very different understanding of what has 
happened. If schools would like advice on how to communicate messages in ways that can be 
understood by different age groups, please contact Educational Psychology. 
 
Schools can contact Amanda Daniels, Principal Educational Psychologist, for further advice or 
support. 
  
CONTACT:  Amanda Daniels, Principal Educational Psychologist 
TEL:   0121 303 0100 
EMAIL:  amanda.daniels@birmingham.gov.uk 
 
 

https://www.pshe-association.org.uk/sites/default/files/Discussing a terrorist attack with primary children.pdf
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Run, Hide, Tell: Advice from the Police 
Chiefs’ Council  
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Talking about terrorism: tips for parents from 
the NSPCC 
 
Schools may find this advice from the NSPCC useful to help parents to support their children when 
talking about terrorism.  
 
Children are exposed to news in many ways, and what they see can worry them. Our advice can 
help you have a conversation with your child: 

• listen carefully to a child’s fears and worries 
• offer reassurance and comfort 
• avoid complicated and worrying explanations that could be frightening and confusing 
• help them find advice and support to understand distressing events and feelings 
• children can always contact Childline free and confidentially on the phone and online. 

 
It’s also important to address bullying and abuse following the terrorist attacks.  

• Some children may feel targeted because of their faith or appearance 
Look for signs of bullying, and make sure that they know they can talk with you about it. 
Often children might feel scared or embarrassed, so reassure them it's not their fault that 
this is happening, and that they can always talk to you or another adult they trust. Alert 
your child’s school so that they can be aware of the issue.  

• Dealing with offensive or unkind comments about a child’s faith or background 
If you think this is happening, it’s important to intervene. Calmly explain that comments like 
this are not acceptable. Your child should also understand that someone’s beliefs do not 
make them a terrorist. Explain that most people are as scared and hurt by the attacks as 
your child is. You could ask them how they think the other child felt, or ask them how they 
felt when someone said something unkind to them. Explain what you will do next, such as 
telling your child's school, and what you expect them to do. 

 
Link to the full article here: 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-we-do/news-opinion/supporting-children-worried-about-terrorism/  
 

 

 

https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/your-feelings/anxiety-stress-panic/worries-about-the-world/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-we-do/news-opinion/supporting-children-worried-about-terrorism/
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